# "CUTTING REMARKS"

The Official Publication of the Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 520-323-9154

#### Officers

President - Don Rittenberry 572-8674

Vice President - Jim Farley 297-7772

Secretary - Charlotte Rittenberry 572-8674

Treasurer - Donna Pugh 299-1535

#### **Board of Directors**

2006 & 2007 Jaime DeZubeldia 616-9344

2006 - 2006 Paul Head 296-0331

2006 - 2007 Tom Miller 762-8436

2005 & 2006 Merlyn Hiller 296-4469

2005 & 2006 Rim Tallat-Kelpsa 760-8704

2006 - 2006 Bill Carmody 760-8598 (Advisor)

#### Membership

Jim Griffin - 578-3765







Please join us on January 14th

begins at 9:00am, optional social

hour begins at 8:00am. There

immediately after the meeting.

will be a tailgate mineral and

craft sale in the parking lot

for the next meeting which

Articles or news to be included in the *Cutting Remarks* should be emailed to your Editor, Wayne Klement (**wayneklem@aol.com**), or feel free to call him at 520-546-9404. Submission deadline is the 25<sup>th</sup> of each month. Thanks!

See us online at: www.lapidaryclub.org

#### THE PREZ's SEZ.....by Bill Carmody & Don Rittenberry

Outgoing President: It is a new year and we have a new President, Don Rittenberry. He and I talked today (December 28th) as I turned over the records I accumulated over the year and the



keys that I had. We discussed the things I thought he needed to know and the things he wanted to know. It was a fun time looking back over the year. At least I had fun. I think toward the end of our discussion, I saw some blood trickling down from one of his ears maybe I talked too much.

In last month's Prez Sez, I listed some of the Club's accomplishments. They are quite a few and are things that needed to be done. These accomplishments happened because of volunteers. Volunteers are the life's blood of our organization. I say to all the volunteers a big Thank you! Heck, all the club members were great in their own way with their support as well. Let's face it. It's a great club.

Don and I had lunch at the Egg Connection with Billy Bob Riley after our turnover session. How appropriate in the sense of looking back over the year. Billy Bob figured so significantly in the success the Club enjoyed this year. He formed and taught classes, he fixed machinery, he held open labs... He did so much. So did Ron Davidson who shoulders much of responsibility for the day to day operations, maintenance, and plotting the directions the Club needs to go - a

big thanks to you, Ron. Dave Arens, Murray, Donna, Wayne, Ursula, all the other Board of Directors, Jim Griffin, Bev. Sheila, Jaime, Paul, Shad, Danny, Charlotte, Don, Bobo, Sylvia, Rosie. Gretchen and so many others have been heavy hitters this year as well. Thanks, every one of you.

Thanks to all for your help and support. Don is in for a real treat as he works with you this coming year or two. And please remember if you need any help in the future, "it's not my job, man", anymore. (I'm just kidding, of course.)

#### **Incoming President:**

A Happy & Prosperous New Year to All.

I thank all the members that participated in the election process and elected me and the other officers and board members of the Club.

The holidays have come and gone now as the departure of one president, and the arrival of another. I can only hope to do as



good of a job as my predecessor and the other past presidents before me.

Congratulations to the new officers and board members that were elected to their new or previous positions. I look forward to working with you all. We will all have our work cut out for us and hopefully have a lot of fun in the process.

We as members of OPLC have a lot going on the first few months of the year. Quartzsite is going on at the time of this writing and will continue till almost the end of the month. The Beaudry Gem & Mineral Show will be the first part of February. The Tucson Gem & Mineral show will run February 9-12, which, we the Club, will be involved in this year with TGMS. And we are going to have a craft and mineral show in the parking lot of the OPLC directly after the January business meeting. All members are invited to come and bring their wares to sell for the first and hopefully more craft shows. There will be NO charges for setting up and selling your wares for this event. This one will be a FREEBIE, so I hope to see a good representation out in the parking lot with a lot of members selling and buying (with a lot of CASH to spend :). We will also be inviting the TGMS members to set up and sell their wares and minerals with us. Then, on top of all that, the Hob Nob will be held at OPLC on February 4 for factors from all over the world to meet and talk to each other gathering new ideas and information. WOWEEE!!! How about

Deming???? Talk about getting your feet wet!!!

I'll be getting more of my thoughts to you in the next newsletter, but I should mention that Bill Carmody and I had a meeting on the 28th of Dec. (and my new ear is growing out and should be fully out by meeting time) and talked over quite a bit of business that I needed to know. As I told him and I will tell all members, this is a new beginning for all, including me. I hope to see all at the January meeting.

### DECEMBER BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES ...... By Ursula Wilson

President Bill Carmody called the meeting to order at 9:15am. A quorum was present.

There were no corrections to the minutes of last months meeting as printed in the Newsletter. A motion was made and seconded and the minutes were approved by a majority voice vote.

Bill thanked Gorden Harnack for a truly great presentation on gold prospecting last month. Thanks were also in order to Gordon for the screen door in the kitchen, and to Ron Davidson for installing it. Another thank you to Ron Davidson for putting new mats in the lap lab that Dave Arens got for \$198.00.

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

Bill reminded us to remember we have a joint OPLC and TGMS potluck tentatively scheduled for March. Sheila Powell is in charge.

Beaudry Show: Tom Miller has the list for the volunteers to select the days and time they want to volunteer.

Gretchen Arnaiz thanked everyone for donating rocks for the schools. In the future she would like to have more tumbled rocks donated. She is having some difficulty with the schools getting back to her if they want rock boxes.

If anyone would like to have Harrison Yocum's DVD, *Arizona Highways*, the address will be in the Newsletter (see page 6). Jim Griffin would like to remind everyone to know <u>DUES</u> <u>ARE DUE!</u> If they are not received by February, you will no longer be a member.

Paul Head proposed raffling stones that members donate during the joint potluck. The proceeds would be given to Gretchen Arnaiz for her expenses she incurs putting together her rock boxes. Maybe she could buy more rocks with the donation. Bill said that maybe Gretchen should check out our tailgate sales in January after the meeting.

We had one guest, Skip Barcley. Ron Davidson volunteered to give him a tour of the facilities.

TGMS Show: Maribeth Terry had no news on the progress with the booth, but will check with Gary Angle.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Bill Carmody and Donna Pugh should have the 2006 proposed budget for membership approval at the January meeting. They also would like to provide a statement of 2005's income and expenses for membership perusal.

This is a good time to start a list of what we want to get for the Club over the next year. Many suggestions were made such as: absorbent mats for the saw room, cabinets in the silversmithing room, additional equipment for silversmithing,

project lockers for the students in the hall.

Elections were held for our officers and directors to lead us next year. There were 2 nominations from the floor for candidates in addition to those from the Nominating Committee. Ballots were passed out and a count was taken by the Tellers. All candidates submitted by the Nominating Committee were approved: Don Rittenberry, President; Jim Farley, Vice President; Donna Pugh, Treasurer; Charlotte Rittenberry, Secretary; Tom Miller and Jaime De Zubeldia, Board of Directors (two year terms), and Paul Head, Board of Directors (one year term). All will be installed into their respective offices during the next meeting. They will be sworn in and will take over the administration of the Club at that time.

There was discussion that we need to modify the Bylaws regarding the election proforma. Further discuss on the proposal was tabled for the present and Bob Keller was asked to make suggestions on how they should read.

The raffle was held immediately after the meeting followed by the Christmas Potluck.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10am.

#### FOR SALE

# PRE 1941 COLLECTION — ROCKS / CRYSTAL PAUL GRIMSHAW 520-886-4758 PAUBLOE2002@YAHOO.COM



#### **OPLC FIELD TRIPS**

Rim Tallat-Kelpsa 760-8704



#### ASARCO SILVERBELL MINE

This field trip has been set for Saturday, January 21. We will meet at the Silverbell Mine at 9:00 a.m. Take I-10 North to Exit 242 and follow Avra Valley Road West for about 27 miles. Avra Road asphalt ends at Silverbell Mine. We will take 4 SUV's into the Mine. Bring hard hats, a bucket or rock bag, tools and water. Those of you who have requested to be included on this trip have been notified. There are still several spaces for additional participants. Call me or see me at the January 14 meeting if you have any questions.

#### **ASARCO RAY MINE**

This field trip will take place Friday, January 27. If you are interested in participating in this field trip, please call me or see me at the meeting. We will meet in Trader Joe's parking lot on Oracle and Magee at 10:30 a.m. From there we will take Route 77 to Winkelman and then take Route 177 past Kelvin to the Ray Mine on the north side of the road. We are restricted to 4 SUV's which we will be able to take into the mine site. We plan to be on the mine site from approximately 1 - 4 p.m.

Hey gang, at the time of this printing, Ron Davidson will have knee surgery on Thursday, January 5 at the Veterans Hospital. He is expected to be recovering and receiving rehab in Building 60 for approximately one month and would certainly appreciate some calls & visitors.

#### WHEN DUES ARE DUE - - MAILING LABEL CHANGE

Some of you may have noticed an addition to your mailing label. A fair number of members have inadvertently overlooked renewing their membership on a timely basis. It was decided that one way to help with this was to somehow remind members when the dues are due. A review of the financial records was made to try to determine when dues were last paid or when members had joined. Based on that review, a "tickler" (your membership expiration date) was placed on each mailing label. For some members financial "tracks" were not to be found. So, for those members a "Dues are Due" comment is shown on those mailing labels.

We apologize in advance for misreading dates or overlooking your information. We're not going to blame this one on computers this time. If you feel the information on your mailing label is incorrect, you may contact any of the following members:

Wayne Klement, Newsletter Editor 546-9404 email: wayneklem@aol.com

Donna Pugh, Treasurer 299-1535 email: najmah2adler@earthlink.net

Jim Griffin, Membership 578-3765 email: momg9231@aol.com

#### **WELCOME - NEW MEMBERS**

John Beirle Barbara Muntyan Janet & Ted Rupp Audra Scovil Murray Victor Steve & Doris Werner Steven Yaple

#### **DONATIONS**

You may contact one of the following individuals if you are interested in making a donation (rocks, equipment, etc.) to the Old Pueblo Lapidary Club. Please call Art Kavan 297-8798, Bill Carmody 760-8598, or Don Rittenberry 572-8674.



#### JANUARY PRESENTOR

Mr. Grady C. Cook, U.S. Ranger, will present rules and regulations for collecting on federal lands. He will also invite a State Forest Ranger to accompany him to cover the State side of the issue.

# JEWELERS SUPPLIES

GOLD ★ SILVER ★ SHEET ★ WIRE

**SINCE 1967** For The Professional And Hobbyist

Tuesday - Friday 9-5

Saturday 10-2 Closed Sunday & Monday



- SILVERSMITH TOOLS
- LAPIDARY EQUIPMENT
- FOREDOM TOOLS
- STONES BEADS
- FINDINGS
   CHAINS
- **HOW TO BOOKS**

20 W. DRACHMAN

SHOWCASES & JEWELRY DISPLAY ACCESSORIES



www.silversupplies.com

#### **Rate Schedule for Advertisements** Ad Sizes & Prices

1/8 of a page -2" H by 3 1/2" W \$36.00 per year \$18.00 per half year \$3.00 per month

1/4 of a vertical page -4 1/2" H by 3 1/2" W \$48.00 per year \$24.00 per half year \$4.00 per month

1/4 of horizontal page -2" H by 7 3/4" W \$48.00 per year \$24.00 per half year \$4.00 per month

1/2 page - 4 1/2" H by 7 3/4" W \$96.00 per year \$8.00 per month

Full page - 9 1/2" H by 7 3/4" W \$168.00 per year \$14.00 per month

#### **WORKSHOP SCHEDULE**

#### Mondays 1 - 4 PM

Faceting Guild - Fee charged. Experienced facetors only. Contact Paul Head 296-0331

Silversmith Lab - Fee charged. Contact Lou Akerman 290-6968

Beginning Cabbing - Class Fee charged. Contact Billy Bob Riley 408-3074

#### Mondays 6 - 9 PM

Beginning Faceting - Class fee charged.
Contact Earl Zoeller 886-3518

Beginning Cabbing - Class fee charged. Contact Billy Bob Riley 408-3074

#### Tuesdays 9 AM - Noon

Open Shop. Fee charged. Beginners welcome. Tools and equipment available.

Monitor – Ron Davidson 749-3157 Rock Sawing – Dave Arens 749-2113

#### Tuesdays 6 - 9 PM

Open Lapidary Lab - Fee charged. Beginners welcome. Tools and equipment available.

Contact Don Rittenberry 572-8674

Open Silversmith Lab - Class fee charged. Contact Billy Bob Riley 408-3074

#### Wednesday 6 - 9PM

Beginning Casting - Class fee charged. Contact Jamie De Zubeldia 616-9344

#### Thursdays 1 PM – 4 PM

Beginning Cabbing - Class fee charged. Contact Billy Bob Riley 408-3074

#### Fridays 9 AM - Noon

Open Lab - Fee charged.

Contact Dan Harmsen 721-8452

#### Fridays 6 - 9 PM

Beginning Faceting - Class fee charged.
Contact (Pending new monitor)

#### Saturdays 10 - 3 PM

Open Shop - Fee charged.

Contact Ron Davidson 749-3157

#### **COMMITTEES**

#### **BUILDINGS, GROUNDS & EQUIPMENT**

Ron Davidson 749-3157

#### **CLASSES & PROGRAMS**

Jim Farley 297-7772

#### **CLUB HISTORIAN**

Sylvia Czayo 297-8607

#### **FIELD TRIPS**

Rim Tallat-Kelpsa 760-8704

Don Feyrer 661-7588

#### JUNIOR EDUCATION

Gretchen Arnaiz 747-1511

#### **KITCHEN**

General Membership

#### **LIBRARIAN**

Cathy Van Atta 256-6869

#### **MEMBERSHIP**

Jim Griffin 578-3765

#### **SECURITY**

Marion Russel 622-5506

#### SILENT AUCTIONS

Jim Griffin 578-3765 John Pavon 575-9334

#### H. YOCOM ARIZONA HIGHWAYS DVD

For those of you who are interested in obtaining the Arizona Highways DVD containing the segment focusing on Harrison Yocum, send your check for \$15.00 to:

Keri Rhinehart Lonetree Productions 7000 N 16th St., Suite 120 #15 Phoenix, AZ 85020

The DVD you are requesting is entitled "Oatman/Harrison Yocum."

The telephone number is 602-952-7399

#### **DIAMOND ABRASIVE** CONSUMABLES FOR LAPIDARY AND FACETING

Diamond powder, compound, spray, Aluminum oxide (Linde A, B, C), cerium oxide, discs, tec.

#### **MAXIMUM RESULTS -MINIMUM COST**

We supply industry, government, universities, faceters and hobbyists throughout North America with excellent quality, delivery, service and price.

#### BETA DIAMOND PRODUCTS, INC.

P.O. Box 2069 Yorba Linda, CA 92885-1269 TEL: (714)777-7144 / (800)975-9009 FAX: (714)693-9351

www.betadiamond.com E-mail: rj@betadiamond.com



#### Specialize in Custom Design & Repair

Hours Monday - Friday 10:00a.m. - 6:00p.m. Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 2:00p.m.

> Owned and operated by James McGuire From a family of jewelers since 3200 E. Grant Road Tucson, Arizona 85716 520-887-1656 www.jamesfinejewelers.com

#### **SALE STILL GOING ON!!**

#### **ROCKS & MORE FOR SALE**

Ron Davidson - 9219 E. Kayenta -Agates, Petrified Wood, Picture Jasper,

Thunder Eggs, Obsidian, Geodes, Slabs, and more. Call 749-3157 to arrange for an appointment to preview items desired.



Each Office Is Independently Owned And Operated

#### **JANET SIRBECK**

REALTOR®

(520) 256-0757 CELLULAR (520) 352-2700 BUSINESS (888) 876-9784 TOLL FREE (520) 219-8837 FAX isirbeck@cbsuccess.com







SUCCESS SOUTHWEST 11165 N. La Cañada Drive Suite 175 Tucson, AZ 85737

www.cbsuccess.com

## Rockhounds! **Copper City Rock Shop**



566 Ash St. Globe, AZ 85501 928-425-7885 Open 9 to 5, Tuesday-Saturday

We have something for everyone. Cabochons, slabs, cutting rough, minerals, fossils, carving rough, metaphysical goods, tumbling grit, gift items. Visit our web site for just a taste of what we have. Then come up and see it all. Bring this ad and get 10% off.

the trip!

Well worth

E-mail:mediz@cablone.net Www.coppercityrockshop.com Old Pueblo Lapidary Club (Cutting Remarks – January 2006) 3118 N. Dale Tucson, AZ 85712 (520) 323-9154 Non-profit Org U S Postage Paid Tucson, AZ Permit # 632

OPI C	Membership	Annlication	- PI	ease Print

Name1	Name 2				
Local Address					
City					
Phone number () _		Email address			
Summer Address					<del></del>
City		State		_ Zip Code	
Summer Dates: From	To				
Type of membership:	_New single mem	ber \$20.00, —-	New Couple	e (same address) \$30.00,	New Junior \$7.50
Yearly Renewal:Sinç	gle \$15.00 ,C	ouple \$20.00,	Junior \$	\$7.50	

Mail to: Membership Chairperson, Old Pueblo Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712

Fort Lowell ———	
Fraedrich	3118 N Dale
Blacklidge ———	
Grant	← Alvernon

The Business Meetings are held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday of each month which starts at 9:00 a.m. A pre-meeting social hour is at 8:00 a.m. for those that are interested. Visitors are welcome.